
OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

12 September 2025 
olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Mrs Caroline Madigan 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 
5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

You shall love the Lord your God with all your heart, and with all your soul, and with 
all your strength, and with all your min; and your neighbour as yourself.    Luke 10:27 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
Mon 8-Thurs 11 Sept 2.10pm 
Performance Three Little Birds 
Fri 12 Sept Team Colours Day 
Second Hand Uniform Sale from 
3.00pm, Yr 6 Werribee Zoo ex-
cursion 
Mon 15-Thurs 18 Sept 2.10pm 
Performance Three Little Birds 
Fri 19 Sept End of Term 3 at 
1.00pm 
Mon 6 Oct Start of Term 4 
Thur 9 Oct 9.00am Yr 6 Gradua-
tion photo 
 

PAB Meetings 
Wed 19 Nov 7.00pm 

P&F Meetings 
Wed 5 Nov 7.00pm 
 
2025 Professional Development 

Days for staff - No school for 
the children 

Term 4 
Mon 3rd of November 
 
1:00pm finish days at the end of 
each term 
Term 3 - Fri 19th September  
Term 4 - Tues 16th December (last 
day of the 2025 school year for 
students). 

 
 

Sport 
We thank you, God, that we are able to play many kinds of sport. 

We admire those people who play sport with a disability, and those people who 
are not able to play sport because of illness, and yet stay cheerful and happy. 

We thank you that the elderly can enjoy watching sport on TV. 
Bless all players of sport. 

Bless those watching sport on TV. 
Help us all to be fair, when we play sport, and when we watch sport. 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Dear Parents and Families, 
 
Week of Performances – A Celebration of Teamwork and Talent 
What a fantastic week it has been! A heartfelt congratulations to all our 
teachers and students for their dedication and teamwork in ensuring 
each show this week was a success. The level of support, collaboration, 
and enthusiasm has been truly inspiring. 
A special thank you to all the students and helpers who have refined their roles 
throughout the week. Your commitment and teamwork have helped bring each 
performance to life. You should be proud of the part you’ve played! 
 
We are incredibly grateful to Mrs Cam Tu Nguyen, who has once again 
poured countless hours into managing the entire production. Sitting 
proudly at each show, Mrs Cam Tu’s creativity, patience, and leadership 
have created something enjoyed by all. Thank you for your tireless      
efforts. 
 
To our wonderful parents, thank you for showing up with smiles, cheering loudly, 
and supporting every group of performers. Your encouragement has not gone     
unnoticed, and it means so much to our students. 
 
A big shout-out to Mr. Buttigieg, whose behind-the-scenes support     
ensured every show was streamed into classrooms across the school as 
well as attending each show offering technical support. His technical  
expertise allowed the entire school to share in the magic of each perfor-
mance. 
 
We also extend our gratitude to the Parent Group for baking delicious biscuits and 
creating handmade items for sale. Your efforts helped make the event even more 
special, and yes, the biscuits were indeed quite delicious! 
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A Note on Safe Device Use 
It has been brought to our attention that some students have been using their school 
email addresses to sign up for online games or to create profiles on various platforms.  
As part of our commitment to digital safety, Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools 
(MACS) continues to emphasise the importance of safe device use, including the use of 
strong passwords and age-appropriate content. 
 
We encourage families to keep a watchful eye on device use at home, particularly regarding which apps or 
websites children are accessing and who they may be interacting with online. These moments provide        
excellent opportunities for conversations about digital responsibility and safety. 
 
The school is happy to support any parent who would like guidance or resources in this are, please don’t   
hesitate to reach out. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Reminders as Term Draws to a Close 
Early School Closure: Next Friday 19 September, school will finish at 1.00pm for the 
Term. Please check the dismissal time and ensure appropriate arrangements are in 
place. And don’t forget that all the children will still need lunch on this day as we eat 
at 11.20am. 
 
Holiday Program Notice 
Our current After School Care provider does not offer holiday programs on school grounds. 
Families are encouraged to contact the provider directly for information on nearby locations 
that may be operating during the break. 
 
Thank you all once again for your incredible support throughout the term. Let’s finish strong, 
enjoy the last week of Term 3 and head into the holidays with pride in all that we’ve achieved—on stage, in 
the classroom, and as a community. 
 

 

Warm regards, 

Caroline Madigan 
Mrs Caroline Madigan 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 



FATHER’S DAY RAFFLE WINNERS 

Congratulations to our Father’s Day Raffle in which we sold an amazing 903 tickets! 

1st Billy H 4G 

2nd Katarina B 2M 

3rd Vincent B 1L 

4th Nikunsh N 6B 



Our Lady's Freshwater Scientists 
 
On 27th of August the children from Our Lady’s Years Foundation, One and Two 
enjoyed an interesting school incursion around waterways. This was directly 
connected to their classroom learning. 
 
Our special guests were Charlotte from Landcare who is a freshwater scientist 
and our own Greg Woolford who has a long history of marine and freshwa-
ter education. 
 
For each year level the incursion was divided into two parts: 
• One class met outside the prep learning spaces, where they studied 

trays full of tiny water creatures called macro-invertebrates. 
• The children used magnifying glasses and their investigation skills to 

catch and study these creatures., identifying the different ones. 
This enabled them to build their understanding of the health of the nearby 
Kororoit Creek. 
 
Meanwhile, the other class experienced a session inside with freshwater sci-
entist Charlotte. The children learnt what a water catchment is and how it 
relates to the nearby Kororoit creek that passes through Sunshine, then goes 
onto enter the Bay at the Jawbone Marine Sanctuary in Williamstown. They also learned about the changes 
in plants and animals as we travel down the water catchment towards the Bay. 
 
The children behaved brilliantly, impressing Charlotte and Greg and the teachers/ support staff did a great 
job of managing and supporting the children. 
 
A special thanks to Landcare who funded the incursion. Greg Woolford Family School Partnerships  

SPORT NEWS 

 

On Wednesday, 10 September the following students competed in the Divi-

sion Athletics Day at Keilor Athletics Track: Jesse, Simon, Andi, Louise, Alyssa, 

Geronimo, Dylan, Ben, Akoldh, An, Kim, Ethan, Oliver, Rahcho, Luqman and 

Liam. 

It was a wet and windy day but the children tried their best as they competed in different events.  

Luqman won the 80m hurdles and he will go onto the next regional event. 



Sunshine YCW Junior Cricket – Season 2025 

Junior training for Under 11s and Under 15s will commence on Wednesday, 17th September at Sunshine 
YCW Cricket Club. We are also asking for Expressions of Interest for an Under 13s team.  

We will also be running a Woolworths Blaster program, scheduled to begin in late October. 

Date: Wednesday, 17th September 

Training: 5:00pm, Parent Information Session: 
5:45pm 

Parents are encouraged to attend the information ses-
sion, where details will be shared about: 

• Registration 

• Club merchandise 

• Junior scoring information 

Meeting the coaches 

We look forward to welcoming new and returning play-
ers for an exciting season ahead! 

For more information, or to express interest in playing 
U13s this summer, please contact: Jakob O’Neill 
(0480151704) or email at oneill.jakob19@gmail.com. 
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